                                Olney Memories # 66
Hello everyone and welcome to another edition of Olney Memories!  Hope everyone is having a nice 2009.  Please remember to notify me when you have an e-mail address change so the address list can be kept up to date so you won’t miss any of the OM’s.  

Feel free to send in your own memories of Olney, for this is what makes Olney Memories the success it is!  Your letters will be posted to the next edition of Olney Memories. (
Thank you!     

Ann Weesner King

Pianoann97@aol.com 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Peggy Long

peggylong@roadrunner.com
   Here is a  tid bit of information:  There is a Tiger in the display window just inside the doors of East Richland H.S. that states it is the first Tiger mascot.....WRONG..... I have the first one - right here at my house :)   Dan got it for me when I was a Junior / Cheerleader - we used it in several of our floor cheers.  It’s a heck of a lot smaller than the one on display at the H.S. & not in as good a shape - but, every time I see it - it reminds me of the "Good ol' Days".  

 Ahhhhhhh  MEMORIES!.    Keep up the good work Ann...........

Peggy Long

Class of ‘55

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

 

Peggy Long

peggylong@roadrunner.com
Class of 1955 / 50th Class Reunion

 

http://geocities.com/peggylong2003/CLASSREUNION.HTML
Peggy Long

Class of ‘55

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Jerry Bush

pastorjerrybush@gmail.com
We just had our annual White Squirrel count in Olney, and some of you were 
talking about them as well. That got me to thinking about our famous 
rodents. As you may know, a song was written about them by a local artist. 
Another local person put the song and some pictures together and made a nice 
video. The video can be viewed on YouTube right here: 
http://tinyurl.com/4omlf

If you would like a DVD of the video, I encourage you to visit this site: 
http://tinyurl.com/68up6x

You can also download an MP3 of the song for free there!

I am not involved in this project - just passing along the information for 
those who are interested.

Jerry Bush
Pastor - Mt. Gilead Church

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Ed Martin

biged9876@hotmail.com
Fred Noerenberg

I just read some of the older OM's and there was one of 
Fred Noerenberg's daughter's wanting memories of her Father.
Here goes and I hope I'm correct on this. If not, please, someone correct me! LOL!
 
I joined the Masonic Lodge here in Newton in 2001 and became a life member. I then joined the Scottish Rites In Danville Illinois, a little while later (2002 I think). 
 
Upon entering the Rites, there are numerous rituals and during these rituals there is a piano/organ playing. At the end of the rituals the pianist/organist was acknowledged, and, from what I remember, I'm almost positive it was Fred Noerenberg. I'm pretty sure that his son, Paul (?), was there too. Being an active member of this branch of our Fraternity is very time consuming, but, is at the same time, one of the most rewarding things I have ever been a part of. 
 
It was a blast from the past for me! I remember Mr. Noerenberg from my years in Olney, and if I'm not mistaken, from High School also. I also remember Gus Saliva. I, myself, am 'musically challenged', but, music has always been a big part of my life.
 
I hope that this rekindles some memories for the Noerenberg Family.
 
 
 
Mopar's in Olney
 
Terry Willis is right. In the 70's there was always someone 'dragging Main' and walking down Main Street. I remember Terry and Larry both with the Mopar's and all the rest of the Muscle Cars that used to raise cain in Olney (the good kind of cain!). I am a little younger than Terry but I also remember him/Larry at the Skating Rink too.
'Dragging Main' was one of my most favorite things to do. You got to meet your friends and if you got out of line you could even meet one of Olney's finest Police Officer's, right Tim Dunahee? LOL!
Anyway, dragging Main is sort of a thing of the past now but maybe with the gas prices down, some of the old 'Rods' will be back in the streetlights.
 
Later,
 
Ed Martin
Class of 1978

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
 
 

Jim Dale

jdale@uark.edu
Boy Scout Memories--

   I enjoyed Jim Delzel’s account of his Boy Scout experience and it brought back a few similar memories to me. I remember that Allen Hyde was the scoutmaster and our meetings were in the Presbyterian Church. Mr. Hyde did an excellent job as scoutmaster and I am sure that he never received the credit he deserved for his work in scouting. We were not a rowdy bunch, but it took some patience to put up with us and keep us under control. I especially remember a swimming meet that we had out at Vernor Lake, or the “Res” as it was called. It must have been a district meet because there were scouts there from troops from a fairly wide area. Our troop was a little unique because we had quite a few older scouts and many were very athletic. I specifically remember Bud Bourell who was an all-around athlete. Also, most of our scouts were good swimmers since we had the lake and most of us swam there regularly. I remember that I swam on one of the relay teams and we easily won our race. The individual races and the relays were easy to determine because whoever won, won. As the meet went on it was obvious that our troop was winning most of the events and the score was getting pretty lop-sided. Thus, with the diving events there was room for a little “adjustment” in scoring. In the swan dive our team should probably have won first, second, and third place. However, the judges would get their heads together and maybe one of our men would get second place, and first and third were given to the other divers. The same held true for the jack-knife and other dives. Even with the adjustment in scoring our team still won by a fairly large margin. I remember that Chris Porter was one of the judges. I think that most of our team realized that we were treated a little unfairly in the scoring but it did not bother us since we knew we were good and we won.

   I also remember a camp-out held at Miller’s woods. Especially memorable was that all scouts were supposed to bring some raw eggs that we later hard boiled and shared. Scouts brought duck eggs, goose eggs, guinea eggs, and regular eggs and we then boiled them in a large pot and shared them. As I recall the yolks of some of the non-chicken eggs were dark and tasted pretty strong. 

   In the early 1930’s I also remember that one summer when my brother, Bill, was in scouting they had a camp out at Vernor Lake that lasted quite a few days and must have include scouts from other areas. They apparently had an open-house for parents and that was probably when I saw the camp. The camp was at the northwest corner of the lake. They must have brought in some sand for the beach because it was rather nice. They had some canoes and had different kinds of water sports and other activities. I think the scouts slept in tents. I remember that for toilet facilities they had slit trenches that scouts are taught how to construct. The camp must have been held near the 4th of July because I heard that as a joke some of the scouts dropped cherry bombs into the slit trenches. Boys will be boys!   

Jim Dale

Class of 1940
______________________________________  

Ed Martin

biged9876@hotmail.com
The Old Junior High and Hovey's
A couple of things I remember was when the Old Junior High was on Main Street where the big open lot is, east of Hovey's Restaurant. The Junior High was a big brick, and too me, a very massive building. It took up the whole block and during gym class we would have to do laps around the building. If you had class in the front (southside of the building), you could watch the traffic on Main Street and probably see your parents, and of course, cousins that were old enough to drive, going down the street. Funny how some of the really simple things were exciting when your young.
The reason I mentioned Hovey's is because my buddies and I pooled our change, went there at lunch from the Old Junior High, and got 5 hamburgers for a dollar! And they were excellent hamburgers! There was always a crowd there at lunchtime. This was in 1973-'74.
I knew Mr. Hovey and his kids. They lived just a few blocks from us. I don't know what kind of beef they used but it tasted different from any other hamburger in town. I remember hearing that they used some other kind of beef, Australian maybe? I don't know if that is true, but those burgers sure were good!
 
Reuben's and the Star Service Station
There was also a Reuben's Restaurant on East Main Street. It was like a small house trailer. They had some good food there too. Of course, back then, no one was worried about the calorie intake, carbs or sugar. 
Grandma and Grandpa lived a couple houses over, just west of there. We would go the their house and Grandpa would give us kids a couple dollars and we would get our fill. I think he just did that to get us out of his hair for awhile! I don't know if the owners of that place just treated us better because our Grandparents were neighbors or what, but they definitely loaded us up! 
 
If Reuben's wasn't open, we would go across the street to the Star Gas Station and get some candy bars and sodas.
 
The Star station was a full service station. Oil was checked, air in tires was checked, windshield and side glass was washed and if I remember right, they gave away some kind of stamps that Mom would send in, when she got enough stamps, to get things out of a catalog.
The oil came in quart glass bottles with a big metal funnel spout. They were refilled and reused. There was always an Anco wiper blade box out front and they even put the new blades on when you bought them.
Back then they were called "Service Stations", today they are called "Convenience Stores". I think the "Service Stations" were more "convenient"!
 
The Landing on the Moon
I don't know if this is an 'Olney' memory but here goes.
In 1969, I was playing with the neighbors across the street from Mom's. I was at the Rainey family's home, their family used to be part owner of Summers and Rainey Funeral Home. Me and the boys were playing outside, riding bikes and generally causing the rest of the neighbors grief, when Mom called to me saying that they were getting ready to land on the moon. Nowadays the younger people don't think that much about it, but, it was a big thing then! We all went in the house and watched Mr. Armstong make history. We had a 13" black and white TV, and then, at 8 yrs of age, it seemed like the world just got a little smaller.
 
Ed Martin
Class of '74, ERJH
Class of '78, ERHS
 

 
 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

George Roth

	gsroth2@psbnewton.com
	


 

I think some of the best training I received was going to work for Mike's Ice cream Parlor in early 1951. It was later named Mikes West Side when we built Mikes East side in 1952. I was assistant Manager at both places three or four nights each week besides freezing all of the ice cream, making the chili and the hamburgers and working all of the rush hours in the restaurants. I can still remember when all of the school busses would stop after a game. The place would be full and have standing room only. Many times my Sister Pauline and I would be the only two working. We prepared everything ourselves and served everyone in record time. I honestly think we were a little faster than the waiters and waitresses are today besides we did not have anyone to fix our orders or wash dishes.

Would you believe we started out at the fabulous wage of fifty cents an hour. There was never a thought of receiving a tip.

At that time I was the highest paid employee they ever had. After all I was assistant manager at both places, assuming responsibility of keeping several different places stocked with our ice cream and all of the above mentioned duties.

Mike told me how proud he was of me, he was going to raise my wages to seventy cents an hour. WOW, HOW TIMES HAVE CHANGED.

But that was some of the best training you could get. There are so many people that got their start by working at Mikes. We should all be thankful to Albert, Myrtle Michels and Jerry, Mary Margaret Hovey.

. I love to remember all of the wonderful things that old friends write to you about. They all relate to a large part of my life and the lives of the most wonderful people in the world. The People of Olney Memories.

 

 

  

George J. Roth

gsroth2@psbnewton.com
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Jim Dale

jdale@uark.edu
School Perfect Attendance Pins

Back in the 1930’s and possibly before and after those years, a year of perfect attendance in the public schools was rewarded with an attractive lapel pin. As I recall, I had perfect attendance in most of my grade school years, but I now possess only five of the pins. The others somehow got lost over the years. I did not get sick and had good attendance because I caught all of the childhood diseases from my older brother and I had the diseases before I started in the first grade. 


Regarding the pins, they were very attractive and of good quality. The gold colored ones were apparently bronze and a silver one I have is marked sterling. Each pin came in a small box and on it was printed: Compliments of E. H. Hostettler, County Superintendent of Schools, Olney, Illinois. 


I have pins for the years 1931, 1932, 1933, 1934, and 1935. The 1931 pin is rectangular shaped with large gold letters saying 1931 and the words Perfect Attendance overlaying the date. The background was blue enamel. The 1932 pin is shield shaped with 1932 at the top, Perfect Attendance written along the sides, and in the center is an image of George Washington’s head. The 1933 pin is octagon shaped with 1933 in the center and Perfect Attendance written along the edge over a blue enamel background. It is gold colored. The 1934 pin is identical to the 1933 one except for the date and the fact that it is silver. It is marked Sterling on the back. The 1935 pin is in the shape of Illinois. On a black background there is a gold 19 at the top with a gold sash and black P. A. in the middle, and then the gold letters 35 at the bottom. Of the five pins, I think the 1932 shield-shaped pin with George Washington’s head is the most attractive. 


It would be interesting to know if other people have similar pins and also what pins of other years look like. It would also be interesting to know if superintendents before and after Mr.  Hostettler issued such pins, or whether it was only a custom during his tenure.

[image: image1.jpg]



Jim Dale

Class of 1940

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Gwen McDonald Day

doveharp@sbcglobal.net
This is a photo of Mike’s East Side taken around 1950.
[image: image2]
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OLNEY ILLINOIS





And a couple more pictures of the East Mike’s era!  …….
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Jerry Hovey           [image: image6.jpg]


  George C.    

____________________________________
Gwen McDonald Day

Class of ‘55

=========================================

=========================================
